AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEE
of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 27th day of June, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 
Absent:

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add On # 9B
WATER DISTRIBUTION: N.Y.S. Bridge Authority Request for Water Service
Add On # 20 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Highway Personnel 

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $801,589.35, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
6.
ANNUAL INSURANCE RENEWAL: William A. Smith & Son

Cathy McCarty, Executive Vice President for William A. Smith & Son, Insurance came before the Town Board to review the Town’s Insurance Renewal with the Board Members. [image: image1.emf]
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Ms. McCarty said U.S. Specialty gave a premium price of $323,674.15 and NYMIR gave a premium price of $475,014.14, with no dam failure coverage. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked what the premium price was last year. 

Ms. McCarty said the Town paid $306,000.00 last year, but shortly after the renewal the Town took a number of vehicles off of the policy. The Town also had a return premium of approximately $13,000.00 making last years premium $298,231.00. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if an umbrella is included in the premium prices.

Ms. McCarty said the premiums do include an umbrella. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if there was anything the Town could do or change to lower the cost of the premium.
Supervisor Booth said he did not want to reduce any of the Town’s coverage.

Ms. McCarty said there was not really anything the Town could change and keep the same coverage.  
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the quote from U.S. Specialty for the Town of Newburgh’s Insurance Renewal, for the amount of $323,674.15. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

The Town Board went to item # 19 at this time.
19.
FLEET MAINTENANCE: Approval of Bid on Road Sweeper


James LaColla, Head Mechanic, came before the Town Board. 

Mr. LaColla said the bid opening for a new road sweeper was held on June 19, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. The Town received one bid submitted by Gannon Showalters, located in Warwick, New York, in the amount of $129,995.00 less the $10,000.00 for the trade in of the Town’s old unit. They will ship the cab chasse to their plant in North Carolina where the new unit will be installed to the Town’s chasse and  then they will ship the road sweeper and chasse back to Gannon Showalter in Warwick, New York. Mr. LaColla said the idea to keep the old chasse, which  only has 60,000.00 miles on it, came from George Woolsey, Jr. who is the Senior Auto Mechanic for Fleet Maintenance. This suggestion saves the Town approximately $80,000.00. Mr. LaColla said the new unit is made of stainless steel. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if the shipping cost is included in the $119,995.00.


Mr. LaColla said the shipping is included in the price. 


Supervisor Booth asked Councilman Woolsey if the road sweeper is included in the 2012 budget. 


Councilman Woolsey responded that it is. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the bid for a new Johnston VT650 road sweeper to Gannon Showalter, located in Warwick, New York for a total price of $119,995.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.    

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


The Town Board went back to item 7 on the agenda.

7. MEADOW WINDS:  Developer’s Proposal

Supervisor Booth said the Meadow Winds developer, who developed the majority of the project, has now abandoned the project and filed for bankruptcy. Certain portions of West Meadow Wind Road, East Meadow Wind Road and Orleans Road, which is a private road, are incomplete. Orleans Road has eight units that are near completion and there is a foundation for six more units. There are an additional four units and two lots for single family homes that are proposed for that area. The Town has been negotiating with a development team, who is purchasing the rights for Meadow Winds Development from Orange County for   unpaid property taxes. 

Mr. Booth said the Town’s goal is to have the developer complete West Meadow Wind Road and East Meadow Wind Road. The Town is asking the Developer to guarantee that Orleans Road will be completed to the Town’s satisfaction. The new development team has agreed to the Town’s goals and they are negotiating with the Town on how things should be done and completed.  The Town is asking that West Meadow Wind Road be the first to be redone. 
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James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said what the Town Board has before them is an outline of a proposed developers agreement. There are three distinct areas that need to be completed which are in the order of expense and coincide with largest, middle and the smallest buildings which are as follows:

1. West Meadow Wind Road
2. East Meadow Wind Road 
3. Orleans Road  
The Town will have the developer finish a certain amount of work and have the work accepted by the Town. This will entitle the developer to receive certificates of occupancy for the work completed. When the developer finishes Orleans Road he will be entitled to the CO’s for the last four units. 
Mr. Osborne said he prepared an outline for an agreement between the Town of Newburgh and Meadow Winds. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Osborne if the Town should ask the developer for a bond or a letter of credit. 

Mr. Osborne said because this is not the original developer or owner of the property they are not entitled to ask the Town for anything. The developer does not want to incur costs that are double the cost of the work. Mr. Osborne said he has shared all of the punch list date with this developer; he has met with the contractor.  The contractor has gone back to look at the cost estimate and has made the determination that they can afford to do this work and obtain the CO’s after the work has been completed. 

Councilman Woolsey suggested that the Town Board visit the site where the work has to be done before making any decisions.

Mr. Osborne asked the Board to review the proposal that has been presented to them tonight. 

Councilwoman Greene suggested attaching the punch list to the agreement.     

8. PARKS & RECREATION:

A. Special Events Payment Authorization
Supervisor Booth said Recreation is requesting approval to pay the expense associated with the two free concerts to be held at Chadwick Lake Park. The first concert is for the 42nd Infantry Division Band, NYARNG scheduled for July 15th and the second is for American Idol Finalist, Tim Urban scheduled for August 23rd.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 15, 2012 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to pay the following from the T-38 account 

VENDOR


AMOUNT

Tim Urban Music


$1,000.00

P.A. Sound System

(vendor to be advised)
    
     300.00

Hot Dogs 

(Vendor to be advised,

 Military concert only)

     200.00



Total

$1,500.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked if alcohol will be served at these events.


Councilwoman Greene said she is not aware of alcohol being served at either event. 


Supervisor Booth said the current balance in the T-38 account is $29,391.17.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING     JUNE 27, 2012      PAGE 12
B. Parking Lot Expansion

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 21, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to include the extension, blacktopping and striping of the boat house parking lot area in the Capital Project list for Chadwick Lake Park. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. WATER DISTRIBUTION: 
A. Grandview Drive Water Main Extension
Supervisor Booth said on September 7, 2011 the homeowners living on Grandview Drive requested that the water main be extended from the end of Commonwealth. There was a question as to whether the homeowners were paying water one charges. The Board reviewed the water one charges and the four property owners have been paying the charges since 1994. The estimate for this extension is approximately $38,000.00.
The first step is for the homeowners to ask the Town for a lateral extension and the Board will talk to Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to find out if a public hearing is needed for the extension. Mr. Osborne suggested that the Town Board ask the homeowners to provide the Town with a survey and finalize the easements necessary for the water main extension.   

Councilman Woolsey suggested having the homeowners responsible for the repair of the road if it is necessary to cut the road for the extension. 

B. (Add On) WATER DISTRIBUTION: N.Y.S. Bridge Authority Request for  Water Service

Mr. Osborne said the New York State Bridge Authority is requesting water service for the sand blasting work they are doing on all of the steel on the Town of Newburgh side of the bridge. A contractor has set up a construction trailer for showers under the Bridge on N.Y.S. Bridge Authority property. They are requesting a temporary water service for the construction activities. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to issue a temporary water permit, which will be connected to a hydrant for N.Y.S. Bridge Authority use. All fees and charges will be multiplied times three and a deposit will be required.  

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked if a back flow protector will be required.

Mr. Osborne said yes. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. POLICE:  Annual Software Maintenance

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 15, 2012, submitted by Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, to pay the annual police software maintenance agreement, payable to Admit Computer Services, Inc, in the amount of $17,759.00. The funds for this payment will be withdrawn from account number 3010.497. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. PLANNING BOARD:  Brighton Green Landscape Security Release

Supervisor Booth said Karen Arent, the Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, is requesting the release of the Landscape Bond to be replaced. 
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Councilwoman Greene suggested retaining $15,000.00 to cover the tree replacements. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 19, 2012, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect, to release $85,000.00 of the Brighton Green Landscape Bond and retain $15,000.00 for the replacement trees. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12.
ZONING: Attorney for Rockwood Zoning Change

Supervisor Booth said the Rockwood Drive Subdivision will be all single family homes, and they are requesting to change the lot zoned B to R3 to match the remainder of the area. Mark Taylor, the Attorney for the Town, has a conflict with this matter and has asked for the Town to retain another attorney. Mr. Booth asked if any of the Board Members objected to using the Planning Board’s Attorney.
Councilwoman Greene said she has concerns that it would be a conflict of interest. 

Supervisor Booth suggested Daniel Bloom an attorney at the law offices of Bloom and Bloom. All Board Members agreed. Mr. Booth said he will meet with Mark Taylor to make arrangements to retain Mr. Bloom’s services. 

13. JUSTICE COURT: Auditor

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve Vanacore DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell to perform the audit services for the Town of Newburgh Justice Court for the year ending December 31, 2012. The cost of this audit will be $5,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

14. ASSESSOR: Board of Review

Supervisor Booth said Gerard J. Amoroso’s term as Chairman of the Board of Assessment Review for the Town of Newburgh will expire September 2012 and he is requesting to serve another five year term.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the reappointment of Gerard J. Amoroso for a five year term as Chairman of the Board of Assessment Review for the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Amoroso’s new term will expire September 2017. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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15.
WATER SUPPLY: Annual Laboratory Services Bids

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 15, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the following laboratories for water quality tests required for the Town’s water supplies for the 2012 calendar year:

ITEM


VENDER




AMOUNT
1 – DBP’s (9A)
Envirotest Labs



$130.00
2 - SOC’s (9C)
Environmental Laboratories


  550.00

3 - PIC’s (8B)

Envirotest Labs



  155.00

4 - Bacteriological
Envirotest Labs



    10.00

5 - Lead & Copper
Envirotest Labs



    20.00

6 - WQP’s

Envirotest Labs



    35.00

7 - TOC

Envirotest Labs

       

    20.00

8 - TSS

Envirotest Labs



    10.00

9 - Radiological
Environmental Laboratories


  285.00

10-Ntrate

Environmental Laboratories


    15.00
11-POC’s (9B0
Envirotest Labs



    90.00

12-SIC (8D)

Envirotest Labs



    85.00

13-HPC

Envirotest Labs



    10.00

14-Iron&Manganese
Environmental Laboratories


    20.00

15-Asbestos

Environmental Laboratories


  150.00

The following will be used for laboratory analyses:

Item 2 SOC’s (9C)
Environmental Labworks


$550.00
  

Item 9 Radiological
Environmental Labworks


  285.00

Item 10 Nitrate
Environmental Labworks


    15.00

Item 14 

Iron & Manganese
Environmental Labworks


    20.00

Item 15 Asbestos
Environmental Labworks


  150.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
16. ENGINEERING:

A. Clark Patterson Services Related to Hurricane Irene & Tropical Storm Lee
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said Supervisor Booth had asked him to solicit quotes from engineering firms to evaluate the damage done to the Town caused by Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee. Maser Consulting was selected by the Town Board and they did the bulk of the work for the Town. However, Clark Patterson Lee Engineering was selected to evaluate the Mill House Road culvert and the Old South Plank Road culvert because they were familiar with the pre-existing conditions of the structures. Both of these locations were complicated due to the fact that there was pre-existing damage that had to be accounted to for FEMA. The Town received $16,000.00 due to Clark Patterson Lee Engineering efforts for the repair of Mill House Road culvert and approximately $26,000.00 for the repair of Old South Plank Road culvert. Both of these amounts are higher than the original offer from FEMA.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the payment of the voucher for invoice number 41844, dated April 25, 2012, and submitted by Clark Patterson Lee Engineering for CPL Project # 11401.01 Town of Newburgh Hurricane Irene Flood Damage FEMA Assessments, in the amount of $7,725.57

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B. Recommendations for Site Improvement C.O.

Mr. Osborne reviewed a map of the site improvements for damages caused by Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee submitted by GHD with the Town Board Members. The recommendations as follows:

A.
Grading and armoring of the area adjacent and behind the DAT P.S. Generator. The intent is to guard the new generator and direct stream flow through the culvert during flooding at a cost of $2,403.77.


B.
Constructing a berm to control and direct flood water in and through the wetland, reducing potential for flow over the access road at a cost of $17,137.02. This area is optional.


C.
Grading and armoring at the low point of the access road to protect the roadway. This low point is an intended relief point in the event of extensive flooding. This also includes an additional relief culvert at a cost of $26,722.29.

D.
Constructing a berm to control and direct flood water in and through the wetland, reducing potential for flow towards the septic system and WTP building at a cost of $18,961.71. This area is optional.


E.
Modifications and armoring to stormwater pond spillway to improve stability of pond outlet in the event of flow through in excess of the pond design at a cost of $12,284.77


F.
Straightening of the stream and armoring of the stream bank to reduce erosion of the bank and protect the access road at a cost of $31,685.83.

Mr. Osborne said the critical areas are A, E, and F.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Site Improvements submitted by GHD for the following areas.

A. Grading and armoring of the area adjacent and behind the DAT P.S. Generator. The intent is to guard the new generator and direct stream flow through the culvert during folding at a cost of $2,403.77.


     F.             Straightening of the stream and armoring of the stream bank to                      

 
                     reduce erosion of the bank and protect the access road at a cost of               


          $31,685.83. 
The cost is not to exceed $35,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 

17.
DPW:  


A.  Furniture Purchase
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 19, 2012, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to purchase the following items from Hudson Valley Office Furniture, located in Poughkeepsie, New York:


ITEM




AMOUNT


U Desk with hutch


$1,600.00


Chair 




       60.00 

Delivery Charge

                   40.00 


TOTAL



$1,700.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B.  Computer Purchase

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $1,297.99 from the Computer Reserve Fund 001-878, with a current balance of $74,463.55, to purchase a Dell Inspiron 17R computer for the Commissioner of Public Works. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Dell Inspiron 17R computer for the Commissioner of Public Works in the amount of $1,297.99. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
18.
COMPUTER MAINTENANCE:  Purchase of Additional Block of Time
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a 37.5 block  of hours at $80.00 per hour for a total of $3,000.00. The funds will come from the Computer Maintenance Fund 001-1680-0497, with a current balance of $33,854.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
19.
FLEET MAINTENANCE: Approval of Bid on Road Sweeper


The Town Board discussed this item after #6 on the agenda.
20.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Highway Personnel
MOTION was made at 8:37 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss Highway Personnel. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made at 9:02 by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Supervisor Booth said no action was taken during Executive Session.

21.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:03 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                __________________________

   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

